
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of November 13, 2023 – November 19, 2023 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  431 

 

Traffic Stops: 55 

 Citations Issued:  22 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 42 

 Fraudulent Tags Seized:  1 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 112 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  37 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  6 

School Walk-throughs:   4 

Vehicle Accidents:  12 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   6 

 Non-Reportable:   5 

 Assist PSP on Route 309:  1 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

11/13/23 – 1200 block Bethlehem Pike – Officers located a suspicious vehicle parked in the area 
with an occupant inside.  After contacting the occupant, it was determined to be an Uber driver 
who was resting prior to driving home for the night.  Officers quickly cleared the call and sent 
the driver on his way. 

 

11/13/23 – 100 block Montgomery Avenue, Erdenheim – An Officer responded to a report of a 
theft from vehicle with a window smashed that occurred between 4:00 PM and 4:47 PM.  A 
black leather purse was stolen which contained a wallet with currency and credit cards.  The 
suspect was sitting in a black SUV, and the investigation is continuing. 

 

11/14/23 – 1400 block Bethlehem Pike – An Officer responded to take a report of currency 
stolen from a purse that had been left on an outside table.  The purse was found in a dumpster 
with other contents intact minus the currency, and the investigation is continuing.   

 

11/14/23 – Paper Mill Road/Route 309 Ramp – Officers were dispatched to the area for several 
deceased deer in the area.  Officers quickly located the deer and contacted the Pennsylvania 
Game Commission where a Game Warden was dispatched to investigate the activity.  This 
incident is currently being handled by the Pennsylvania Game Commission and the Springfield 
Township Police Department will assist when more information is gathered. 

 

11/15/23 – 1100 block St. Clair Road – Officers were dispatched to the area after a homeowner 
discovered that someone had stolen their packages from their porch.  The homeowner saw the 
crime through their Ring door camera.  Officers quickly responded to the area and were able to 
locate the vehicle in connection with the theft.  After further investigating, an adult female was 
taken into custody for Theft and Receiving Stolen Property. 

 

11/18/23 – 1300 block Churchill Rd – Officers were dispatched to the area for “someone yelling 
in the area.”  Several Officers responded to the area and were directed toward the backyards of 
residences of Churchill Rd. Upon Officers arriving, the area was quiet. Responding Officers 
continued to float the area and maintain a high presence in the event any further activity 
continued. 

 

11/19/23 – 1600 block Bethlehem Pike – Officers were dispatched to a local business after five 
male subjects entered the store and filled their bags and pockets with merchandise.  The 



subjects fled the area prior to the police arriving.  Officers proceeded to canvass the area while 
another Officer went to the business to try and obtain video footage of the incident.  Officers 
were not able to locate the individuals but will continue to monitor the area and the business 
for further activity. 

 

 

 


